Mollz Wingrove

From: Klein, Tia <tklein@fishbeck.com>

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:58 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604
Tia Klein

46934 Beaufait Farms Blvd, Macomb MI, 48044

Fishbeck

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Tia L. Klein, PE | Senior Vice President/Principal
Fishbeck | w: 248.862.7699 | ¢: 586.549.5878 | Fishbeck.com



Mollx Wingrove

From: Tom Wheat <TWheat@preinnewhof.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:47 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Thomas C. Wheat, P.E.
1707 S. Park Street
Kalamazoo, Ml 49001
Prein&Newhof

t. 269-372-1158

f. 616-364-6955

Website | Blog | Linkedin



Molly Wingrove

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Rhett Gronevelt
4281 Ramsgate Ln.

Bloomfield Hills, 48302

OHM Advisors

Rhett Gronevelt <rhett.gronevelt@ohm-advisors.com>
Monday, October 2, 2023 3:44 PM

Molly Wingrove

OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

I am strongly opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Public Health, Safey, and Welfare will be undermined by the passage of these bills. The Owner needs to maintain a
direct relationship with a qualified Professional Architecture/Engineering company that is not working directly for the

Contractor.

RHETT GRONEVELT, pPe

i PRINCIPAL
OHM Advisors®

D (313) 481-1251 € (734)678-8877 O (313) 481-1250
60 Years of Advancing Communities®

OHM-Advisors.com | twitter | facebook | vimeo | linkedin

Award Winning By Design: Engineering News-Record (ENR)'s Top 500 Design Firms, 2023 | Gallup Exceptional Workplace Award,
2022 | Michigan ASLA Firm of the Year Award, 2022



Mollz Wingrove

From: Kenneth Crutcher <crutcherk@crutcherstudio.com>
Sent: Maonday, October 2, 2023 3:36 PM

To: Moally Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

i am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Kenneth Crutcher
crutcherk@crutcherstudio.com
313-477-1741

Crutcher Studio

Architecture Design

P.0O. Box 22 Farmington, Ml 48332
www.crutcherstudio.com

Office: 248-522-6230

Fax: 313-731-0125



Mollz Wingrove

From: Andrew Queenan <aqueenan26@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 4:08 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

Il am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Andrew Queenan
8940 56th Ave, Hudsonville, Ml 49426
Pure Architects



Mollx Wingrove

From: Dan Whisler <dwhisler@danielsandzermack.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 4:17 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Cc: Dan Whisler

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.
Home: 732S.7" Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Work: 2080 S. State Street, Ann Arbor, M1 48104

Daniel E. Whisler, AIA
LEED AP BD+C

Principal

Direct 734 747 5201

DANIELS
wo ZERMACK

ARCHITECTS

Architects and Interior Designers
2080 South State Street, Ann Arbor, Ml 48104-4696
07347612090 F7347616607 M7342233070
www DANIELSand?ERMACK.com

Note: Because dota stored on electronic media can deleriorale ar be modified, either purposely or accidentally, without detection and without the
knowledge or consent of the originator, Daniels and Zermack cannot and does not warrant the accwacy or inlegrily of any elecironic data
transmitied. Electronic drawings may not be to scale. By acceptance and use of these files, recipient agrees to hold Daniels and Zermack harmless
from any and all claims relating o accuracy or completeness. In the event of any dispute over the contents, the original hard copies shall prevail
and are available from Daniels and Zermack



Mollx Wingrove

From: Nault, Jayson <Jayson.Nault@tetratech.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 4:24 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Opposition for House Bills 4603 & 4604

Committee Members,

I am writing with regard to the above referenced legislation as | understand it will have a hearing tomorrow in the House
Regulatory Reform Committee. As a professional engineer, | wanted to let you know that | oppose the above legislation
for the following reasons.

¢ HB 4604 bill conflicts with Article 20 of the occupational code requiring 2/3 licensure of a firm’s principals in the
design profession, The 2/3 licensure requirement is intended to ensure that a company is focused on the
practice of engineering or architecture.

o The legislation would allow a single engineer or architect to design and supervise construction of a
school. Buildings and surrounding sites are complex and require a team of professionals to implement a sound
design and to implement construction. Schools have structural, mechanical, civil, geotechnical, and materials
science disciplines involved in the design and construction of the building and appurtenances. Expertise in all
these disciplines do not reside in a single engineer or architect,

» Design build projects work best when there are checks and balances in place such as having an Owner’s
professional engineering or architectural representative in place to review designs from a design-builder that
hires a company meeting Article 20 of the occupational code. There is no such Owner’s representation this
legislation.

I am hoping that you will be in opposition to the above legislation and | appreciate your consideration.

Jayson Nault, P.E.
Home Address
6293 Chad Court
Brighton, M| 48116

Jayson H. Nault, P.E. | vice President
Direct (810) 225-8427 | Mobile {810} 599-4909 | jayson.nault@tetratech.com

Tetra Tech | Leading with Science® | Infrastructure Division
7927 Nemco Way, Suite 100 | Brighton, M1 48116 | tetratech.com

'lt TETRA TECH

This message, including any attachments, may include priviteged, confidentiol and/or inside information. Any distribution or use of this communication by anyone other thon the
intended recipient is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. if you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender by replying to this message and then detete it from
your system



Molly Win(-;rove

From: Theresa Angelini <tangelini@angeliniarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 4:28 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: CARD

To the committee,
This is to confirm my opposition to HB4603 and HB4604. Both of these endanger the public by reducing the involvement
of licensed professional architects.

Sincerely yours,

Theresa Angelini, Al4, NCARB, Partner
Angelini & Associates Architects

200 Huronview Bivd.

Ann Arbor, M1 48103

734-998-0735 office



Mollz Wingrove

From: Sheila DeKryger <skdekryger@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:28 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

Il am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,



Mollx Wingrove

From: Allan Machielse <amachielse@hamilton-anderson.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:29 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Card of Opposition - HB4603 & HB4604

| am opposed to HB4603 and HB4604.

Allan Machielse

1211 Glynn Court

Detroit, M| 48202
Hamilton-Anderson Associates

Get Qutlook for i0S



Mollz WinErove

From: Randy Case <rcase@aplusd.biz>

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:20 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: card to document opposition to HB4603 and HB4604

| am opposed to HB4603 and HB4604.

Randy L. Case AIA LEED AP
Architecture+design Inc.
95 Lynwood Drive

Battle Creek, Mi 49015
269-209-3553

www.aplusd.biz
rcase@aplusd.biz



Mollx Wingrove

From: Heather Teeling <hmt@lindhout.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:21 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604
Dear Representative,

| am writing to express my opposition to House Bill 4603.

As an architect, | am concerned that the use of design-build contracting for school construction could
lead to lower quality buildings. When a single entity is responsible for both the design and
construction of a project, there is a risk that they may cut comers on design or construction in order to
save money. This could lead to problems with the building's performance, durability, or safety.

I am also concerned that design-build contracting would reduce the architect's role in the project. In a
traditional project delivery method, the architect is the prime contractor and is responsible for
overseeing the work of all other contractors. In a design-build project, the architect is often relegated
to a subordinate role. This can reduce the architect's ability to ensure that the building is designed
and constructed to meet the needs of the client.

In addition to these concerns, | believe that House Bill 4603 is unnecessary. There is no evidence
that design-build contracting is the best way to deliver school construction projects. In fact, there are
many examples of successful school construction projects that have been delivered using traditional
project delivery methods.

I urge you to vote against House Bill 4603. This bill is bad for our children, our schools, and our state.
Sincerely,

Heather Teeling, Architect

Lindhout Associates architects, aia pc

10445 Citation Dr., Brighton, Ml 48116



Mollz Wingrove

From: Barden, Eric S. <erich@spicergroup.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:16 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Hello Molly

Eric Barden

Spicer Group Inc.
230 S Washington Avenue
Saginaw, M| 48607

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Thank you for your time.

Eric S Barden, PS | Principal — Geospatial
SPICER GROUP, INC,

Office: 989-921-5557 | Cell: 989-239-5732
www.spicergroup.com

Stronger. Safer. Smarter. Spicer.

CONFIDENTIALITY: This communication, including attachments, is for the exclusive use of the addressee(s) and may
contain proprietary, confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, copying,
disclosure, or distribution or the taking of any action in reliance upon this information is strictly prohibited. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete this communication and destroy all copies.



Mollz Wingrove

From: Fritz Klingler <fklingler@fkengineering.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:22 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604 - - Please vote against, thanks.

Fritz Klingler, P.E.

FK Engineering Associates
30425 Stephenson Highway
Madison Heights, M| 48071
Cell: 313-218-9961

Office: 248-817-2946

-

Intlgieitt

=3

See what makes us COOL....

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or
distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all
copies of the original message.




Molly Wingrove

L - |
From: Mario Chiesa <mchiesa@Itu.edu>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:27 PM
To: Molly Wingrove
Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

Representative Wingrove,

}am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604. Please do not allow this bill to pass. The community of the AlA is strongly
apprehensive to what is permitted with this bill and what it may expand into such as others have in the past.
This very well may cause major shifts in the industry for architects such as control, licensing, education,
funding, and pay structures.

Thank you,

Mario Chiesa, Assoc. AlA, SM.ASCE
RA Chiesa Architects, PC

43260 Garfield Rd. Suite 210

Clinton Township, Michigan 48038



Molly Wingrove

From: Deedra Richmond <drichmond@wtaarch.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:14 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Opposition for HB 4603 & 4604

I am writing to express my strong OPPOSITION to House Bills 4603 & 4604, which propose changes to the licensing
requirements for practicing architecture in Michigan. As a concerned designer and advocate for maintaining the integrity
of the architectural profession, | believe that these bills would have detrimental effects on the industry and the quality

of architectural design.

Deedra Richmond, NICDQ, LEED AP

Senior Interior Designher

e
100 S Jefferson, Ste 601 “ Ui "‘

Saginaw, Michigan 48607
989.752.8107 : p | 989.551.4633 : ¢ WTA ARCHITECTS

WTAARCH.COM




Mollx Wingrove

From: Ronald Chiesa <rchiesa@chiesaarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:04 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: CPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604. This is a way for construction companies to circumvent the professional practice of
architecture. This action should be voted down. | have seen this process play out through the years and its not
ethical or good practice, especially when public health, safety and welfare is involved.

Ronald A. Chiesa, AlA

RA Chiesa Architects, PC

43260 Garfield Rd. Suite 210

Clinton Township, MI 48038

Office: (586) 263-5519

Email: rchiesa@chiesaarchitects.com

Website: chiesaarchitects.com




Molly Wingrove

From: ' Dean Tidwell <deantaia@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:01 PM
To: Molly Wingrove; jeffrey@sfarch.us
Subject: HB-4603 and HB-4604

Dear M. Wingrove,
As a Michigan licensed architect, | write this email to OPPOSE hoth of these committee Bills 4603 and 4604.

My oppaosition includes every fiber of my being.

Have a nice day,

DEANtAIA

Dean Tidwell AIA NCARB
17606 Valade Street
Riverview, Mi 48193

734 991 5842

Email deantaia@gmail.com




Mollz Winﬂrove

From: Heather Lewis <hlewis@a3c.com>
Sent; Monday, October 2, 2023 1:53 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Heather Graham Lewis, AlA (she/her)
A3C Collaborative Architecture
115 1/2 E Liberty Ann Arbor M|



Mollz Wingrove

From: John Fick <john fick.10@gmaif.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:47 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.
John Fick

Lakewood Construction



Molly Wingrove

From: AJ Noto <A).Noto@smithgroup.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:47 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.




Mollz Wingrove

From: O'Neal, Danielle <DONeal@tmp-architecture.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:38 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Regards,

Danielle O'Neal

TMP Architecture

1191 West Square Lake Road
Bloomfield Hills, Ml 48302

Danielle O'Neal, A.LA., NCARB
Associate / Senior Project Architect
TMP Architecture

PH (248) 338-4561

FX (248) 338-0223

www. tmp-architecture.com

life . long . learning




Mollz Wingrove

From: David Esau <desau@cdiarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:19 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

|l am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

David Esau, AlIA, LEED AP

Caornerstone Design Inc & M1 Accessible Homes

210 Collingwood Dr., Suite 106, Ann Arbor, M1 48103

734.663.7580

734.645.2778 cell

desau@cdiarchitects.com <mailto:desau@cdiarchitects.com> desau@mi-accessible-homes.com <mailto:desau@mi-
accessible-homes.com>

desaucdi@gmail.com <mailto:desaucdi@gmail.com>



Mollz Wingrove

From: Judy Ford <judyf@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:35 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: CPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

l am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Sent from Mail for Windows

tudy Ford
5221 Chimneyrock
Lansing, M| 48917



Molly Wingrove

From: Brendon Pollard <bpollard@kingscott.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:30 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Brendon Pollard, aia, ALEp, LEED AP
Principal, Director of Planning and Design

| 0]800.632.7815

& | C]269.207.4629

KINGSCOTT Creating Places You’ll Love!




Mollx Wingrove

From: Jim Schneider <Jim@schneidersmith.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:27 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

t am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.



Mollx Wingrove

From: Lindsay Lake-Hefner <lindsaylakehefner@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:27 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604, Please document.

Signed:

Lindsay Lake-Hefner, AlA
830 Touraine Avenue
East Lansing, M| 48823

Employed with Michigan State University




Mollz Winﬂrove

From: Scott Courtney <scott.courtney007 @gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:20 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Scott Courtney, AlA
143 Evaline Dr., Troy, Mi 48085
SSOE Group, Troy, Ml



Molly Wingrove

From: Barry Polzin <bpolzin@bjparchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 1:09 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Architects are uniquely qualified to protect the health, safety and welfare of Michigans citizens.
These proposed bills can only compromise the health, safety and welfare of Michigan Citizens.

Barry J Polzin AIA

BARRY J. POLZIN
| ARCHITECTS

101 N. Lakeshore Bivd.
Marquette, M| 49855
906-226-8661
906-226-8667 Fax

bpolzin@bjparchitects.com



Moll}r ngrove_ _ .

From: Emile Lauzzana <lauzzana@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:52 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Cc: Jan Culbertson

Subject: Opposition to HB 4603 and 4604

Ms Wingrove,

| strongly oppose HB 4603 and 4604. As an architect and longtime school administrator responsible for multi-million
dollar public projects for K-12 schools in Michigan, these bills would erode the profession and threaten the health, safety
and welfare of our students, faculty and staff in the K-12 sector.

Every few years versions of these bills are put forward as veiled attempts to reduce costs. They would in fact increase
long term costs for building owners, funnel public funds into mediocre short sighted investments, and put thousands of
Michigan's children in uninspired factory farm schootl buildings.

| urge the committee to reject these bills outright.

Regards,

Emile Lauzzana, LEED AP, RA

Former, Executive Director, Capital Projects, Ann Arbor Public Schools
Former, Director Energy and Sustainability, Detroit Public Schools



Mollz Wingrove

From: Paul Eland <peland@wahyeeassoc.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:52 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.
Paul Eland
Wah Yee Associates

42400 Grand River Ave., STE 200
Novi, M1 48375



Mollx Wingrove

From: Adam Nelson <finn004@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:43 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QOPPQOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Adam Nelson
3259 Beckie Drive SW, Wyoming, M| 49418
Firm: Ghafari Associates, 37 Ottawa Ave NW, Ste 700, Grand Rapids, Mi 49503



Molly Wingrove

From: Lecnardo Tombelli <ltombelli@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:40 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

7

Leonardo Tombelli, AlA Emeritus, LEED AP
Architecture & Design

2112 Birch Hill Ct. NE

Grand Rapids, Michigan 49525

Cell: 616-826-9613

Itombelli@comcast.net




Mollz Wingrove

From: Kragenbrink, Tanner <tkragenbrink@wadetrim.com>
Sent: Monday, Cctober 2, 2023 12:39 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITICN for HB 4603 & 4604

Tanner Kragenbrink
555 S Saginaw St., Flint, M1 48502
Wade Trim

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

WADE
TRIM

Tanner Kragenbrink, PE, Professional Engineer
555 S. Saginaw St. Flint, MI 48502
810.235.2555 office

231.360.7991 cell

in]s] flo)f>




Mollx Wingrove

From: gjones1733@gmail.com

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:33 PM
To: Mally Wingrove

Subject: ' OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Gregory A. Jones, AlA

HopkinsBurns

DESIGN STUDIO

113 S. Fourth Ave
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104
0| 734.424.3344 d| 734.822.2841

www.hopkinsburns.com

Sent from my iPad



Mollx Wingrove

From: nicholas kothari <nicholas kothari@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:33 PM

To: . Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

Hello, 1am an architect based in Michigan. | am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604. My company relies on partnering with
contractors to execute on design build projects for Higher Education institutions. There is a trend for research,P3, and
quality student housing buildings to be done as a Design Build. It is scary to think how cheap our campuses will look and
waork in the future if they are driven entirely by cost. a single architect on staff at a contractor company is not enough to
defend the integrity of the project and how it addresses stakeholder needs. Our Higher Ed is one of our countries ways
of bringing foreign money into the country from overseas students. The quality of our campuses capacity to teach and
retain talent has to be preserved in the face of shrinking budgets. passing this law is not the solutions.

thanks
Nick Kothari RA, AlA



Mollz Winﬂrove

From: Kyle Shaver <kshaver@towerpinkster.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:14 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

These bills allow a "design-builder" to offer professional design services if the design-build firm employs a licensed
architect or engineer. Under HB 4603 & 4604, the architect/engineer is employed by the design-builder and thus is
supervised by and responsible to them as an employee or by a contract. Unfortunately, the duties to the design-builder
and the owner and general public can create a conflict of interest. By contrast, where the architect/engineer is under
contract directly by the owner, that sort of conflict doesn't exist.

Furthermore, these bills allow a “design-builder”, as defined in the bill, to complete the design and construction of
public projects if they employ a licensed engineer or architect. This is in conflict with Article 20 of the occupational code
that requires any firm offering professional engineering/architectural services to have 2/3 of its principals be licensed
design professignals.

Sincerely,
Kyle Shaver
TowerPinkster

4 Fuiton St. E
Grand Rapids, MI 49503

Kyle Shaver
PE, SE .
Senior Structural Engineer

06164192594




Mollx Wingrove

From: Jeffery Scott <jscott@jscottarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:07 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.
I have been in the construction industry for over 40 years with most of that time as a registered architect. | have seen the

detrimental results of abuses in the design/build process where the architect is not the final decision maker on design
decisions.

Jeffery A. Scott AIA, LEED BD+C

| jeffery a. scott architects p.c.
~ architects engineers

~i4

32316 Grand River Ave., Suite 200
Farmington, MI 48336
p. 248-476-8800



Molly Wingrove

From: Lauren Meyer <lauren@sfarch.us>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:10 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

Lauren Meyer
401 East Court Street
Flint, MI 48503

1 am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.




Mollx Wingrov‘e

From: Valeria de Jongh <valedejongh@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:03 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604. I'm an architecture professional based in Detroit. Thank you

] 4




Mollz Wingrove

From: Tim Flintoff <tim. flintoff@4545architecture.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:05 PM

To: Moily Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Regards,

Tim Flintoff
Architect

¢ ] 248.320.6098

Sent from my iPhone



Mollz Wingrove

From: Paige Spagnuolc <pspagnuol@ltu.edu>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:58 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QOPPOSITION for HB 4603&: 4604

Hello Mrs. Molly Wingrove,
| am contacting you to state that | am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

| am a licensed architect working in Lansing at Studio Intrigue Architects located at 1114 S. Washington Ave, #100
Lansing, M1 48910. | have heen working in Architecture since 2014 and after obtaining a Master of Architecture,
completing the architectural experience program, and passing 6 licensing exams, | became eligible and was licensed in
January of 2022. The profession requires a high level of education and examination before individuals are entrusted with
the health, safety, and welfare of the community. The proposed House Bills provide the opportunity for important
design decisions to be made by individuals who have not undergone this process and may be inclined to prioritize
factors outside heaith, safety, and welfare such as cost or time saving factors. If these bills are to pass, my concern
would be for the safety of our community and the profession of architecture.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
Sincerely,

Paige Spagnuolo, AlA, NCARB, CSI
License Number: 1301071838
4613 Norwick St.

Lansing, M| 48917

(517) 648-8168



Mollx Wingrove

From: Stephanie Bustraan <srdekryger@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:56 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,



Mollz Wingrove

From: Kretovic, Chris <ckretovic@fishbeck.com>
Sent: Maonday, October 2, 2023 12:02 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

To whom it may concern,

f am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Sincerely,

Chris Kretovic, AlA, LEED AP

Vice President / Architectural Department Director

Fishbeck | w: 616.464.3882 | Fishbeck.com

1515 Arboretum Drive SE
Grand Rapids, MI 49506



Mollx Winﬂrove

From: Hansen, Cody <Cody.Hansen@akahn.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:54 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

Hello, my name is Cody Hansen. | am a design professional at the Architectural/Engineering firm Albert Kahn Associates.
Located at The Fisher Building, 3011 W Grand Boulevard, Suite 1800, Detroit, MI 48202-3000

I am strongly opposed to HB 4603 & 4604. It would be extremely detrimental to the health and safety in the building
industry.



Mollz Wingrove

From: holly osterhout <hao@lindhout.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:53 AM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604
Dear Representative,

{ am writing to express my opposition to House Bill 4603.

As an architect, | am concerned that the use of design-build contracting for school construction could
lead to lower quality buildings. When a single entity is responsible for both the design and
construction of a project, there is a risk that they may cut corners on design or construction in order to
save money. This could lead to problems with the building's performance, durability, or safety.

| am also concerned that design-build contracting would reduce the architect's role in the project. In a
traditional project delivery method, the architect is the prime contractor and is responsible for
overseeing the work of all other contractors. In a design-build project, the architect is often relegated
to a subordinate role. This can reduce the architect's ability to ensure that the building is designed
and constructed to meet the needs of the client.

In addition to these concerns, | believe that House Bill 4603 is unnecessary. There is no evidence
that design-build contracting is the best way to deliver school construction projects. In fact, there are
many examples of successful school construction projects that have been delivered using traditional
project delivery methods.

| urge you to vote against House Bill 4603. This bill is bad for our children, our schools, and our state.
Sincerely,
Holly Osterhout

Architect



Mollz Wingrove

From: Nick Schmitt <nschmitt@towerpinkster.com>
Sent: ' Monday, October 2, 2023 11:49 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Nick Schmitt, Architectural Project Coordinator
TowerPinkster

4 East Fulton Street, Suite 200

Grand Rapids, M1 49503

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Nick Schmitt
Architectural Project Coordinator

0616719 4251

a3




Mollz Wingrove

From: Chris Weir <chrisw@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:51 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

{ am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Christopher Weir | AIA, NCARB, LEED AP BD+C
Project Architect / Vice President

STUDIQintrieue

ARCHITECTS

1114 S. Washington Ave. #100
Lansing, M| 48910

O: 517.372.8804
C: 517.505.5777

LOCATIONS IN MICHIGAN + IOWA

www studiointrigue.com



Mollx Wingrove

From: John Whitten <john@spark43arch.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:47 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QPPQOSITION for HB 46038 4604

Good morning-

The Architecture licensing rules in Michigan are designed to ensure that the health, welfare and safety of Michigan
Citizens is uncompromised by personal financial interests of design professionals. Furthermore, it ensures that the work
being produced is done so under the supervision of licensed and arguably seasoned professionals who the State of
Michigan has determined qualified to practice Architecture.

These bills will create a direct conflict of interest that will ultimately hurt building owners and could compromise the
decision making of architects who are employed by contractors. Passage of these bills is likely to lead to situations
where architects are faced with making decisions based on their own employment and personal financial situations
rather than making decisions that are in the best interest of their clients, building owners and the broader Michigan
public.

The work of architects impacts the lives of every single Michigagander every single day. This is exactly why the rules in
their current form exist in the first place.

A clear and distinct division of responsibility is paramount to ensuring that the public welfare is always the highest
priority of architects practicing professionally in our state.

It is critical that professionals (both licensed and unlicensed) in this state are not faced with a conflict of interest while
practicing their craft. if employed by a contractor, architects currently face a situation where the will of their employers
outweigh the good of the people. An architect's personal financial stability should never outweigh the good of the
people, it is why our professionals go through as much training as we do. It is why every state in the country requires on
the job training, licensure and continuing education. These bills will immediately strip the checks and balances that are
currently in place to protect the health and welfare of our citizens.

These hills will hurt small businesses throughout the state. More than 80% of architecture firms in this country are small
husinesses and the Architecture firm landscape in Michigan is no different. The majority of us employ less than ten
people. We are a profession of small and/or micro businesses that rely on small projects to survive. These are the same
projects that many construction firms are currently competing for with their in-house design departments.

Passage of these bills, in addition to being a detriment to public safety, will also have a direct and immediate impact on
all of the small firms that actively contribute to our cammunities and who provide stable jobs for our

employees. Construction firms with in-house design services routinely undercut small architecture firms to win work by
offering dramatically reduced or completely free design services. These construction firms then turn around and
recover lost design revenue by increasing the cost of construction for their clients. This practice further erodes the
checks and balances for building owners undertaking projects. Architects are ethically and contractually obligated to act
in the best interest of the owner and would otherwise be expected to question inflated construction costs and challenge
construction fees and costs that were out of line with the broader market. Architects employed by construction firms
find themselves in a direct conflict of interest every single day since their income is directly tied to the building
construction rather than design revenue. As a result it is impossible for architects employed by contractors to be
impartial or act fully in the best interest of their clients.



We have been approached by construction firms twice with offers to buy our company and bring us under their
corporate umbrella. And, while it would have been financially lucrative for us to sell or join a construction firm, the
reasons above are among the reasons we ultimately declined each offer.

| am vehemently opposed to HB 4603 & 4604 and urge our elected officials to maintain the separation of responsibility
in building design and construction industries.

Sincerely,
John

john whitten, aia, ncarb
founding principal architect

TR

ph: 616.288.4989

www.spark43arch.com

Did you miss the Absolutely Accessible Kent event? You can check it out here: https://vimeo.com/333755057



Mollz Wingrove

From: Fiander, Brian <bfiander@hed.design>

Sent: Monday, CGctaber 2, 2023 11:46 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject; OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Hello,

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604, This can cause a conflict of interest between for the licensed

engineer/architect being employed by the design builder, in that they are under contract with the contractor and
not the owner.

In addition, this proposed legislation is in conflict with Article 20 of the occupationai code that requires any firm
offering professional engineering/architectural services to have 2/3 of its principals be licensed design
professionals. Sec. 339.2010. (1) A firm may engage in the practice of architecture, professional engineering,
or professional surveying in this state, if not less than 2/3 of the principals of the firm are licensees.

Brian

Fiander PE, LEED AP BD+C, MBA

He/Him/His
Associate | Electrical Engineering

-

=D

248.233.0212d
123 West Fifth St | Royal Oak, MI 48067
bfiander@hed.design | www.hed.design

Linkedin | Facebook | Instapram




Mollz Winﬂrove

From: info@ambientarchitecture.studio

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:08 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Card of opposition to HB4603 and 4604
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Molly Wingrove — | am writing to express my strong opposition to both bills HB4603 & HB4604 as they are
detrimental to the health, safety and welfare of the public and the practice of architecture.

Thank you,

Brad Shiel AlA |LEED AP

AMBIENTARCHITECTURE
3508 Bird Ave NE

Grand Rapids, M| 49525

616.306.8198



Mollz Wingrove

From: stephensmiller.ssm@gmail.com
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:36 AM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Design-builders need to be supervised by Architects and Engineers independently hired by the owner to aveoid conflicts
or interest or the appearance of the same. This is particularly the case when constructing public facilities such as schools.
An Architect or Engineer hired directly by the Design-Builder has a potential conflict that can be easily avoided by having
the design professional employed by the owner (school board, etc.}

Thanks

Stephen S. Miller, P.E.
C: 734.417.4718



Mollx Wingrove

From: Justine Zack <jzack@towerpinkster.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:35 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPQSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Justine Zack
242 E Kalamazoo Ave, Suite 100
Kalamazoo, MI 49007

TowerPinkster

[ am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Justine Zack
Architectural Project Coordinator

0 2694926759




Molly Wingrove

From: Ron Henry <rhenry@sachse.net>
Sent: Monday, Gctober 2, 2023 11:35 AM
To: ' Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Sent from Mail for Windows

RON HENRY

Senior Vice President

C 248-953-6414
D 313-481-8280
E rhenry@sachse.net

3663 Woodward Avenue | Suite 500
Detroit, Ml 48201

SACHSECONSTRUCTION.COM

51 SACHSE

£ 0N ST RUCTIT O N

O s




Mollz Wingrove

From: Anne Doornbos <adoornbos@towerpinkster.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:35 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: QOPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604

Dear Molly Wingrove,

Anne Kathryn Doornbos
TowerPinkster
4 Fulton St. E #200, Grand Rapids, M| 49503

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Thank you,

Anne Doornbos
AlA, NCARB, LEED AP
Project Architect

0616.719.4214

B




Mollz Wingrove

From: Bergman, David <david.bergman@akahn.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:27 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Sent from Mail for Windows

David Bergman
20789 Sunnydale Street
Farmington Hills, M| 48336-5254

Albert Kahn Associates, Inc.



Mollx Wingrove

From: Brent DeKryger <brent@mathisonarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:23 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Brent D. DeKryger, AlA

MATHISON | MATHISON ARCHITECTS
560 Fifth Street NW, Suite 405

Grand Rapids, Michigan 49504



Mollz Wingrove

From: Ryan Johnston <bjz6817@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:19 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Professional Engineer OPPOSITION for HB 4603 & 4604
Hi Molly:

| am writing in opposition to HB 4603 and 4604 Design Build for Schools.

| have personally witnessed several new school failures in Northern Michigan due to improper design
loading for snow loads.

We have also experienced improper design of school building components in our community as well
as roof failure.

Our community experienced roof failure in an elementary school for the second time due to improper
design. These failures occurred while the buildings were occupied under snow loading.

Safety of our school buildings should require engineer and architect seals for structures and
envelopes. The fact that schools only need to meet Fire Code is terrifying. We should be heading for
tighter design controls and actually meeting the Michigan Building Code not heading away from
oversight.

Schools are where many people congregate during natural disasters. These buildings that house
many students and act as emergency shelters should have a higher factor of safety.

Allowing engineers to be under contractor employment will create more areas for negligent design to
save money for more profit. Engineers will be pressured to agree to a lesser factor of safety.

Engineers and architects must be held accountable to meet the Michigan Building Code for schools
but that is a different legislative issue.

Thank you for your time,

Ryan J. Johnston, P.E.
Johnston Engineering, PLLC
6817 Hedrick Road

Harbor Springs, Ml 43740

Office: 231-242-0609



Website: JOHNSTONENGINEERINGLLC.COM



Mollx Wingrove

From: Jeff Montague <jeffm@mathisonarchitects.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:11 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

i am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,



Mollz Wingrove

From: Meinberg, Fred <fmeinberg@hed.design>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:11 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,

Fred Meinberg AlA
Associate | Architecture

1=

248.233.0168 d | 248.930.1732 ¢
123 West Fifth St } Royal Oak, M1 48067
fmeinberg@hed.design | www.hed.design

Linkedin | Facebook | Instagrarm




Mollx Wingrove

From: Rachel Myers <rachelm@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11.07 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Rachel Myers
Studio Intrigue Architects
1114 5 Washington Ave #100

Lansing, MI 48910



Molly Wingrove

From: Sedgewick and Ferweda <jeffrey@sfarch.us>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:05 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Regards,

Jeffrey S. Ferweda, AlA
AlA Louise Blanchard Bethune Fellow

SEDGEWICK + FERWEDA ARCHITECTS

410 E. Court St. Flint, Ml 48503

A M| 810.397.3711

Good Clients + Good Design + Great Architecture




Mollz Wingrove

From; Stephanie Space <StephanieS@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, Cctober 2, 2023 11:05 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Stephanie Space | NCIDQ, LEED Green Associate
Interior Designer

STUDIOintri¢ue

ARCHITECTS

1114 S. Washington Ave. #100
Lansing, M| 48910

0: 517.372.8804
C: 517.908.8359

LOCATIONS IN MICHIGAN + JOWA

www.studiointrigue.com




Moll! Wingrove

From: Dan Jerome <danj@frenchaia.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:04 AM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Dan Jerome, AIA, Senior Associate
French Associates, Inc.

{d) 248-609-7729

(o) 248-656-1377
danj@frenchaia.com




Mollz Wingrove

From: Sophie Machicoane <SophieM@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:04 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.
SOPHIE MACHICOANE

1251 FARWOOD DRIVE, EAST LANSING, M| 48823



Mollz Wingrove

From: Sophie Machicoane <SophieM@studiointrigue.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:03 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

} am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

SOPHIE MACHICOANE

STUDIO INTRIGUE ARCHITECT



Mollx Wingrove

From: Ben Ridderbos <benridderbos@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 11:00 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Ben Ridderbaos, AlA

ben.ridderbos@lordaecksargent.com
407 E Fort St, Detroit, M| 48226

Lord Aeck Sargent Planning & Design




Molly Wingrove

From: Ben Ridderbos <benridderbos@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 10:59 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 46038 4604

I am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Thank you,

Ben Ridderbos, AlA
benridderbos@gmail.com




Moll! Wint.;rove

From: Eduarde Blanc <blanceduardo@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 10:59 AM

To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

| am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604,
Sent from Mail for Windows

Eduardo Blanc
259 E Michigan Ave
Kalamazoo, M 49007



Mollz Winﬂrove

From: Greg Metz <greg®@lott3metz.com>
Sent: ; Monday, October 2, 2023 10:58 AM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: OPPOSITION for HB 4603& 4604

1 am opposed to HB 4603 & 4604.

Greg T Metz, AlA
303 Briarwood Ave. SE; East Grand Rapids 49506 {(home address)

Lott3 Metz Architecture LLC
645 Cherry SE; Grand Rapids, M| 49503 (work address)



